Camas County Commissioners Meeting
September 17, 2018

The meeting was called to order at 1:00 p.m. by Commissioner Kramer. Also present were
Commissioner Ralph, Commissioner Colter, Clerk Korri Blodgett and an individual from the

public.

The Board reviewed the agenda. Commissioner Kramer stated that the agenda needed to be
amended to include meeting with Public Defense Commission representative Brianne McCoy as
she was inadvertently left off the Agenda. Commissioner Colter made a motion to amend the
Agenda to add Brianne McCoy. Seconded by Commissioner Ralph. Unanimous.

Idaho State Public Defense Commission Regional Coordinator Brianne McCoy met with the
Board and provided an update on public defense activity.

The Board reviewed recommendations on the video arraignment equipment. Commissioner
Colter made a motion to postpone the decision on the video equipment until the next meeting
after speaking to Judge Dolan and John Neely again. Seconded by Commissioner Ralph.
Unanimous.

Commissioner Kramer provided information on the Timberline Trash contract.

Commissioner Kramer informed the Board that he had not been able to have a conversation with
the Elmore County Commissioners regarding wind turbines & solar.

The Board reviewed the meeting minutes of August 20, 2018. Commissioner Ralph made a
motion to approve the minutes as amended. Seconded by Commissioner Kramer. Unanimous.

The applicant for the Appeal hearing on Indigent Case # 1C-2018-10003 appeared and met with
the Indigent Director for an interview.

The Board took a brief recess at 2:05 p.m.
The Board reconvened at 2:10 p.m.

Weed Supervisor Terry Lee met with the Board to discuss spraying for Smart Weed at Mormon
Reservoir. They sprayed for Smart weed last year on September 26, 2017 and covered 600
acres twice. He would like to spray 500 acres twice this year and then would probably look at
doing it every two years. The cost would be approximately $15,500 and would come out of the
Waterways fund. Commissioner Colter made a motion to approve the spray applications at
Mormon Reservoir. Seconded by Commissioner Ralph. Unanimous.

The Board discussed the Garland Company roof assessment that was provided for the county.

The Board met with the committee on traffic control for the City of Fairfield. Committee
members Larry Jones, Jeff Lee, Gary Jewett, and Claude Ballard feel that the speed limit signs
on Soldier Road are too fast and would like to see them changed. The committee would also like
to see different types of flashing signals installed to get people’s attention and slow down. The



committee has met with the City to discuss these issues and plan to meet with the Sheriff’s
Department also. They are recommending soldier road be striped.

The Board reviewed a Certificate of Residency application for CSI tuition. Commissioner Ralph
made a motion to approve Ashly Botz’s application. Seconded by Commissioner Colter.
Unanimous.

The Board reviewed a Modification of Grant/Agreement with the US Forest Service.
Commissioner Ralph made a motion to approve the modification. Seconded by Commissioner

Colter. Unanimous.

The Board reviewed an ambulance fees request waiver. Commissioner Ralph made a motion to
deny the request to waive the ambulance fees for youth football. Seconded by Commissioner
Colter. Unanimous.

The Board reviewed the tax levies as presented. Commissioner Ralph made a motion to approve
the levies as set. Seconded by Commissioner Colter. Unanimous.

The Board discussed paying Officer Travis Martin for services from the Mountain Home Music
Festival. It was a consensus of the Board that all future contracted services will be provided to
the individual after payment is received from that entity.

The Board recessed at 4:55 pm.
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